
MVHC Minutes

10/1019

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 P.M. In attendance: Jill Lane, Jen Rand, 
Samantha Look, Ginny Lobdell, Vici Surr, Nina McMann, Cara O’Sullivan


Secretary’s Report: The minutes from the meeting of 09/12/19 were accepted with the 
following amendment: the MVHC Scholarship  was awarded to Kazara Aldeburgh. 


Treasurer’s Report: NA


Committee Updates: 

Hunter: Samantha Look reported that the Fall Fuzzy horse show is being planned for 
October 27th. Julie has lined up a judge for the event. Samantha will confirm with the 
Ag Hall as a venue. She will contact Lisa Scannell re: insurance; Jen will contact the 
newspapers and post information on Facebook; Cara will update the website with the 
show information. Jill will email the MVHC membership with event information. 


Pace Ride: Stephanie’s report of a very successful ride was read.


Education: Jen reported that the Centered Riding clinic with Lucile Bump was held at 
Misty Meadows on October 5 and 6, with private lessons on October 7. A small but 
enthusiastic group took part, and Vici Surr volunteered to photograph the event. Watch 
for her beautiful photos on our website and FB. Jen mentioned that Lucile gave us a 
break on her usual fee, due to the small number of participants, but made a motion to 
pay Lucile the full fee. Her motion was seconded and voted in favor. Ginny suggested 
that using a sound/microphone system would have made the event more accessible to 
auditors, and we will look into this for future events. Due to the number of people who 
backed out at the last minute, it was also suggested that we get money in hand when 
people register. 


Old Business: Jill will follow up with Stephanie to see what her previous surveys to 
members contained so that we can design a new survey of member needs and 
interests. 


New Business: 

1. November is our Annual Meeting. Ginny agreed to be the contact person for 
nominations.


2. There was a brief discussion of a holiday event. Everyone was in favor of having one. 
Jen will check to see if we can use the Ag Hall. 


The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 P.M. 



